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April 1, 2020

Dear Atikokan Residents

On behalf of Atikokan Town Council, ! would like to thank everyone for doing what is
necessary to overcome this global COVID-19 situation. We are all in this together and
we all need to follow the rules in order to protect each other. By doing this we plan to
gradually get back to certainty in life.

To all the medical workers at the hospital, medical clinic, Family Health Team and
elsewhere in Atikokan | say thanks to each of you for all the great work you are doing
for our community and area to keep us healthy. Your work is critical and we are all here
to assist you any way we can to keep our area safe.

We need to continue to restrict gatherings, follow social distancing of at least 2 metres,
reinforce hand hygiene, disinfecting and other protocols to prevent transmission and
cough or sneeze into your arm.

We are glad to see all the local people who travelled internationally to United States,
Mexico, Cuba or elsewhere are self isolating for 14 days. This is so important and we
sure appreciate everyone doing that.

In closing, thanks to everyone, your actions are a significant contributing factor to
limiting the damage of this public health crisis. | think we all agree we don’t want one
case in Atikokan. '

Please keep working to keep our town and area safe.

Yours truly

vy

Dennis Brown
Mayor



